Regular Meeting Minutes

Village of Leaf River

Board of Trustees

June 12, 2023
RVC - Cafeteria - 7:00 pm  
The Village Board of Trustees held their regular meeting and  was opened by Village President Timothy C. Morris  by reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

In attendance at the Meeting:  Village President, Timothy Morris, Trustees: James Green,  Dea Groen, Lisa Noworul, Bradley Plock, and Nicki Shelton; Treasurer Jan Myers and Clerk Tena Krueger. Absent for the meeting – Trustee Tammie O’Rourke.
 Trustee  Groen motioned to accept the May 2023 meeting minutes as presented. Trustee Green seconded this. Ayes -5; Nays – 0;  Absent – 1 Trustee O’Rourke. Motion Carried.
Trustee Shelton motioned to accept the *Bills/Claims as presented. Trustee Green seconded this.

Ayes – 5; Nays – 0; Absent –1 Trustee O’Rourke .  Motion Carried. 
Trustee Green motioned to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented. Trustee Shelton seconded this. Ayes - 5 Nays – 0; Absent – 1 Trustee O’Rourke. Motion Carried.

OPEN COMMENT - 

RVC - Karen Dietrich, RVC President addressed the board with updates from the River Valley Complex.
The BMW Swap meet made between $500 - $700 – there will be an updated account at the August 24th meeting.(next scheduled meeting). The Village Bonfire was held on May 20th. The event had Pizzas provided by Forest City Riders and s’mores by the RVC Committee. The rescheduled event was not well attended.
Old Business:

Discussion continued from May’s meeting regarding the installation of flashing lights at the stop sign on Main Street and 6th Street. Heated discussion ensued. Instead of flashing lights appropriate signage will be positioned where the school bus loads/unloads students.
New Business
Trustee Shelton motioned to approve the 2023-2024 Annual Appropriations (Budget)  This was seconded by Trustee Plock. Ayes – 5; Nays – 0; Absent – 1 Trustee O’Rourke. Motion Carried.
Trustee Shelton motioned to approve the Tax Levy Abatement for 2023-2024. Trustee Green seconded this. Ayes – 5; Nays – 0; Absent – 1 Trustee O’Rourke.
Discussion  


The board discussed allowing chickens to be in the Village. The original Village Ordinance from circa 2003 stated that no barn animals are to be in the Village Limits. This Ordinance was amended in 2017 to allow keeping five hens (No Roosters) and that only five permits would be issued. The board proposed an amendment in December 2020 to eliminate chickens in the Village Limits. Current permitted residences would be grandfathered in – no new or further permits for chickens will be issued.
Letters can be sent to any resident that has chickens – they will be given applications that need to be approved and the permitting fee is $15.00. Discussion of the pros/cons of keeping chickens continued. No legal action has been taken due to costs.
Trustee Shelton addressed the board. Ogle County (Highway Dept) requested help from the Township (A. Peterson) and the Township requested water from the  Fire Department to water down the gravel on N. Mount Morris Road  to enable the County to complete the blacktop. This was requested due to the dry season.

The board approved the Fire Department to water down N. Mount Morris Rd.
 Meeting adjourned at 7:30 PM
 Attest:  Tena L. Krueger (Village Clerk)
APPROVED: July 10, 2023 

